UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

UNIVERSITY / STUDENTS’ UNION CONSULTATIVE GROUP

31 October 2002

(2.15PM-3.50PM)

ACTION NOTES
	Present:
	Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Resources) in the Chair, Director of Student Support; Academic Registrar; President of the Students’ Union; Vice President of the Students’ Union (Welfare and Academic);; Vice President (Communication and Entertainment), President of Sports Federation, Vice President (Finances and Services), Finance Manager of the Students' Union



	In attendance
	Welfare Rights’ Adviser



	Apologies 
	Registrar and Secretary; General Manager of the Students’ Union




ACTION REPORT FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

An amendment was made to the previous Action Notes under Price Increases.  This should have read ‘ the Students’ Union discussed the issue of postgraduate International students who pay their fees in advance’ and therefore receive a discount.

	a) Customer Service

A meeting had been scheduled for 11 November.  The Vice President (Communications and Entertainment) would report back to the Committee at the next meeting.

b)
Christmas Closure

The Estate Management Section was currently preparing costings for possible options to enable opening the Library Large Reading Room on a 24/7 basis.  It was hoped that this could be achieved by May 2003.  

The Vice-President (Welfare & Academic) asked if interim measures would be set up.  The Academic Registrar mentioned that rooms could be made available, with the Director of Student Support suggesting study space could also be made available. An all staff/student email would be sent.   Details would also be included in the Christmas Brochure, which is in the process of being prepared by the Student Support Office.  This would be available in early December.

The Students’ Union were looking into the possibility of volunteers running the Christmas closure programme between Christmas and the New Year.


	GO

	c)       Non-Alcoholic Catering Facilities

It was reported that with effect from 14 October 2002 Café Vert would no longer be selling alcohol and would remain alcohol free.  The Vice-President (Welfare & Academic) asked if this had been advertised.  The Chair suggested that an all staff/student email be sent to this effect. The Chair also agreed to ask for further information on the cost of extending opening hours further into the evening.

d) University Quays

A meeting had been scheduled to discuss security arrangements at the University Quays.  The Vice-President (Welfare & Academic) felt there were still some issues to be addressed over safety and security; progress was being made but it was important to ensure cooperation between the Students’ Union security service and the University's security service.

e) Accommodation Issues

The meeting scheduled with the Vice-President (Welfare and Academic) had been re-scheduled; there would be a report at the next meeting.

f)   Price Increases

Please see amendment at the start of the Action Notes.

The General Manager of the Student’s Union was unable to respond to the issues raised at the previous meeting regarding the increase in the prices of campus services. A reminder will be sent to the General Manager Students’ Union requesting he report back at the next meeting.

The Vice-President (Welfare and Academic) had spoken to the Accommodation Services regarding the launderette prices.

The issue of payment of fees by instalment was again raised, particularly with reference to International students.  The Chair agreed he would speak to the Registrar and Secretary regarding this matter and report back.

g)   Security and Safety Update

The Chair had attended a meeting with the Director of Estate Management and the Students’ Union Manager and it was agreed that biannual meetings would take place to keep abreast of security and safety issues

h)   Public Telephones

Recent changes by BT in the contracts for provision of payphones meant it would in future be very costly to provide payphones. It had been agreed in discussions between the Vice-President (Welfare and Academic), the Students’ Union Finance Manager and the Chair that the number of payphones be reduced from 29 to 13.  Nine payphones will remain in the Academic buildings, 1 in Avon Way, 1 in one of the North Towers. 1 in one of the South Towers and 1 in Greenstead House.  It was explained that under the new contracts the University would be heavily subsidising this facility.

i)   Input into Induction Days

There will be a change of format for induction days in the future.  The Academic Registrar reported that the organisation of the induction days would be reviewed.

j)   Sports Advisory Group (tabled)

A meeting of the Sports Advisory Group was held in October.  The President of the Sports Federation reported back on various items within the minutes, which were tabled.

The Chair discussed Opportunity Wednesday.  It was felt that the University had been successful in avoiding teaching on a Wednesday afternoon.  It was currently impractical to completely ban teaching during this period.

k)   Any Other Business

Scheduling of Examination Activities (tabled)

The Academic Registrar reported that the scheduling of examination arrangements was no longer viable in its present format.  Short-term measures would need to be taken for this academic year, with more significant measures taken in the long term.  The document had been circulated to all departments and a number of ideas had been put forward, including extending exam periods, lengthening exam days, and/or Saturdays, and looking for alternative accommodation independent of the University.

The Vice President of Communications in the Students’ Union felt that extending exam periods was a possibility, and he would look through the paper and report back

The Vice President (Welfare and Academic) felt that it was important to avoid off campus facilities if possible, as this would be very disruptive to students.

University Policy

Vice President Welfare and Academic asked whether there was a policy on University staff responding to a student enquiry.  The Director of Student Support reported there was no specific policy regarding this matter but she would arrange to meet with the Vice President (Welfare and Academic) to discuss staff responses.  

Sports Trips

The President of the Sports Federation reported that alcohol had been banned on all sports trips.  The penalty for ignoring this ban would be a freezing of the accounts of the responsible society.  She asked if there was a University policy regarding this.  The Academic Registrar reported that the Disciplinary Committee are actively looking at drafting a regulation to cover students who are on University business.  This new regulation would not take effect until next academic year.  This will not specifically refer to alcohol but will cover behaviour related incidents..  The Vice President (Communications) reported that the Students’ Union are extending their code of conduct to include this ban.

The Vice President (Welfare and Academic) reported that the Students’ Union were running a ‘Safe Drinking Campaign’ this week.

NUS Regional Conference

The President of the Students’ Union was elected as a member of NUS National Council and the Students’ Union Vice-President (Welfare and Academic) was elected as an observer of NUS Executive Committee, both prestigious roles within NUS.  It was felt it would be good for the University to know that the Students’ Union are raising it's profile on a national level
The Director of Student Support

The Chair thanked the Director of Student Support for her contribution to USUCON during her time here and wished her luck in her new post.

Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 28 November at 2.15pm
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